
 

Shirokiv village council
of the Zaporizhia district

 
 
Ms. Ganna KYSLYNSKA  

 
 

Dear Ms. Ganna KYSLYNSKA, 

 
On behalf of the NGO ‘HELP TO UKRAINE’ (registered as HELP TO UKRAINE NGO / HELP 
TO UKRAINE ONG), No. 624514 in the National Register of Associations (Kingdom of Spain), I 
would like to express my deepest respect to you and reaffirm our unwavering support for the people 
of Ukraine and the Shyroke community in their fight against the unjustified armed aggression 
against your country. 

Our NGO, along with other partners in Spain, provides comprehensive humanitarian assistance both 
in response to specific requests from Ukrainian communities and through our own initiatives to 
address the urgent needs of refugees and other civilians affected by the war. 

 

With this letter, I would like to formally invite deputy Ganna KYSLYNSKA, to undertake a 
working visit to the Kingdom of Spain. This visit will include tours of medical institutions to 
facilitate knowledge exchange and expand cooperation in the medical field, establish new 
professional partnerships, and arrange meetings with the Ukrainian diaspora and organizations 
providing humanitarian and other assistance to Ukraine.

We propose scheduling this visit (business trip abroad) from May 21 to May 28, 2025, for a duration 
of up to 8 calendar days. The itinerary will include visits to the cities of Madrid, Bilbao, and San 
Sebastian. Our organization will cover all expenses related to travel and accommodation in Spain. 
For additional information about our NGO, please visit https://www.helptoukraine.es/ (the website 
includes a Ukrainian language version).

Best regards,
Carlos Manuel Fernandez


